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WACTE Minutes

Gonzaga University

Wednesday/Thursday April 26 & 27, 2006

Present:  

	Jim Borst (Heritage)
	Jane Kinyoun (UW-S)
	Cap Peck (UW-S)

	David Cherry (Whitworth)
	Frank Kline (SPU)
	Les Porter

	Marge Chow (City U)
	Connie Lambert (CWU)
	Melissa Rickey (Antioch)

	Mickey Clise (HU)
	Jan Lewis (PLU)
	Ed Rousculp (HU)

	Alan Coelho (EWU)
	Sally Lutrell-Montes (UW-S)
	Tamara Randolph (WCC)

	Scott Coleman (Evergreen)
	Ginger MacDonald (UW-T)
	Steve Schmitz (CWU)

	Gerri Douglass (Antioch)
	Jennifer McCleery (WWU)
	Steve Siera (SMU)

	Jean Eisele (UW-B)
	Carolyn Mason (HU)
	Chris Sodorff (WSU)

	Susan D. Franzosa  (UW-B)
	Margit McGuire (SU)
	Dennis Sterner (Whitworth)

	Karen Garrison (Heritage)
	Judy Mitchell (WSU)
	Sharon Straub (GU)

	Michael Henniger (WWU)
	Sharon Mowry (Whitworth)
	Ann Teberg (Whitworth)

	Mike Hillis (PLU)
	Pat Naughton (City U)
	Pat Wasley (UW-S)

	Joan Kingrey (WSU)
	Gary Newbill (NWU)
	Shirley Williams (GU)


WEDNESDAY, APRIL 26, 2006

WACTE Meeting was held at the McCarthy Athletic Center, Herak Room.

1:15 – Meeting was called to order.  Judy Mitchell informed WACTE members of the death of Don Black, Field Experience Director from Central WA University.  A moment of silence was taken for Don.

Shirley Williams, Dean of the School of Education introduced Thayne McCulloh, Vice President for Administration and Planning, who welcomed WACTE to Gonzaga University. During his welcome, Dr. McCulloh stated that Gonzaga University is very committed to the School of Education and realizes there is a special degree of profound thanks for those who educate teachers and students.   

Judy provided an overview of the agenda for the next two days.  She reminded members that tomorrow’s meeting would begin at 7:30 AM here in the Herak Room.  Judy introduced Melissa Siry from AACTE in Washington D. C. and Bob Yinger.


CSTP -- Implications for WACTE (Pat Wasley & Karen Garrison).  Pat provided the background on the Beginning Teacher Assistance Act (BTAA), which includes a mentor teacher in the school building.  She stated that funding has diminished and that attention is now focusing on beginning teacher retention and what might be done to support beginning teachers (WA has a 25% loss of beginning teachers).  The program began at the school district with higher education involvement.  Pat stressed the importance of higher education participation.  The Induction meetings were held at UW-S in December 05 and January 06 to discuss how to develop a robust program of induction.  WA can’t afford not to have induction programs and can’t afford not to have higher education involved with school districts and ESDs. The NCTAF (National Commission on Teaching and America’s Future) report, Induction into learning communities, was distributed concerning an induction program with multiple components.

Karen discussed the CSTP document that was distributed, which included the four essential learnings and five standards.  She stated that the induction initiative is gaining strength in the state and WACTE needs to know how to support it and how higher education will contribute to it.  The question to WACTE was “How do we get more involved in induction?” For more information on The Beginning Teacher Support and Assessment Program, go to http://www.sri.com.  For more information on Tapped-In, a web-based environment for teacher professional development, to http://tappedin.org.  

Business Meeting

· Treasurer’s Report -- There is currently $15,743.74 in the account.  It was moved and seconded that the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented.  Motion passed.

FYI to the membership: Conference registration income is less than what is paid out to the host institutions.  The Executive Board will discuss options in order to break even.

-
Secretary’s Report – It was moved and seconded that the minutes from January 11-12, 2006 meeting be approved as presented.  Motion passed.
· Nominating Committee: (Judy Mitchell, Bill Rowley, and Margit McGuire).  The nominating committee presented the slate of officers:

President Elect -- Pat Wasley

Treasurer -- David Cherry

Member-At-Large -- Chris Kline.

It was moved and seconded to approve the slate as presented.  Motion passed.
· Discussion Issues

1. Communication:  Frank stated that "Please Respond" would be included in the subject line of emails that requires a response from the membership.  Please ensure that emails sent to the WACTE listserve are forwarded to the appropriate persons.

Bob clarified response times for when the legislature is in session.  Thursday evening, information goes out and responses may be needed by 8:00 AM Monday morning.  He said that speed is important and responses are appreciated during the legislative session.

When an email is received that requires the collection of information from the WACTE membership, Judy will respond to the sender to please send her a summary of information collected once documentation has been completed. 

Endorsements (both pre and post 2000)
It was moved and seconded that: WACTE will recommend that the Professional Educator Standards Board establish a Pathway I endorsement route for those with pre-2000 certificates and endorsements whereas the teacher takes the endorsement content test but is not required to be evaluated using the Performance-based Pedagogy Assessment Instrument.  Friendly amendment: continue with the Pathway II option for Physical Education and Health Fitness endorsements.

Discussion: Jennifer Wallace stated that Pathways I & II are only for current endorsements (2000 and newer).  With hiring practices in districts based on NCLB and the Highly Qualified Teachers requirement, the system needs to be less complex.  The content area Praxis II does not cover all endorsement competencies.  In physical Education and Health Fitness, the pedagogy is also different therefore keeping Pathway II for those two endorsements was recommended. A suggested way to meet endorsement requirements without taking the entire endorsement program is needed. It was suggested to move pre-2000 endorsements into a new system to add endorsements. 

Motion passed with two abstentions (including Dennis Sterner, PESB Mem).

Recommendation: The WACTE Secretary will write a letter to the Professional Educator Standards Board outlining concerns that the PPA, as it stands, is an inappropriate instrument for Pathway II endorsements and encourage them to examine different models

2. Legislative Liaison Bob Cooper: It was moved and seconded: The Executive Board recommends extending Bob's contract until May 1, 2007 at which time his performance will be reviewed and evaluated.  

Discussion: Bob was hired in December and recently completed the first legislative session as the WACTE liaison.  In order to evaluate Bob at the end of the session, it was recommended to move his evaluation cycle to May 1st through April 30th. The executive Board will develop an evaluation plan this summer and present it to the membership at the October meeting. 

Motion passed.
Assessing the Impact of Teacher Preparation: The Ohio Model (Bob Yinger):

· This is the largest statewide program concerning whether teacher education makes a difference.

· Bob went over the PowerPoint handouts, highlights included:

1. 50 institutions that prepare teachers in Ohio and 600+ school districts are involved in the project.

2. The decision was to research indicators of quality teacher preparation programs including graduates' ability to facility student learning

3. Core research questions were discussed including elements of teacher preparation, teacher background, highly value added teacher characteristics and instructional practices, and school context.

4. Study components included case studies of 50-60 novice teachers that were followed for three years, 50 experienced teachers (including alternative route to licensure).  Consistent variable data was assessed so it can be compared.

5. Challenges and strategies were also discussed.

PESB -- Presentation and interactive discussion of Higher Qualified Teacher Requirements under NCLB  (Jennifer Wallace & Dennis Sterner): K-8 and Middle Level teachers were discussed.  Suggestions include strengthening the content, having a K-6 endorsement for Elementary Education, and Middle Level or Secondary endorsements for Middle School.  Concerning Special Education, Bilingual Education, English as a Second Language, and Deaf Education, discussions included requiring content expertise in all subject areas taught and/or making them supplementary endorsements.  Focus groups are being conducted with large numbers of people in order to gain a variety of viewpoints.  Four small groups were formed to discuss these two issues with Jennifer, Dennis, Roger Erskine, and Nasue' Nishida serving as group facilitators.  Each group reported out:

· K-8 & Middle Level Recommendations: 

1. Keep the K-8 endorsement instead of moving to a K-6 endorsement.  Be specific about content required to teach in an endorsement area.  Emphasize Middle Level endorsements where possible.  

2. Possibly having a K-8/K-6 option where K-6 endorsement has extra content courses to qualify teachers to teach K-8.  Flexibility is important, but there could be implementation issues with either option.

· Sp. Ed. Bi/ESL, & Deaf Ed Recommendations: 
1. There seems to be more of an impact on Special Education.  With a growing practice for two endorsements, it could impact the schools for hiring -- for example a primary endorsement in Science and supplementary endorsement in Sp. Ed.  A recommendation included dividing the K-12 endorsement into specific grade level endorsements (ex. El. Ed./Sp.Ed or ML/Sp. Ed.).  The caution is that Sp. Ed. requirements could be reduced if a second endorsement in a content area is required.  The impact on Post-Bac and MIT programs could involve lengthening of programs and increased financial aid.

2. Recommendation is to move to a performance-based model.  How feasible is it to compact competencies required into a required endorsement program?  Have general education and specialized endorsements.  Higher Education barriers for a performance-based model include financial and faculty workload issues.

Table Topics:  Members divided into four groups at round tables to discuss the following topics for 20 minutes: Dispositions, PPA & Pathway II, Field Supervision, and WEST-B/WEST-E.  Each group reported.

1. 
Dispositions (Steve Siera, facilitator), the discussion included the following points:

· Dispositions -- integrated into curriculum and try to align to the Conceptual Framework.  Some candidates wash-out in spite of having positive dispositions.  

· Dispositions are taken from the INTASC Standards but are these sufficient?  Many things that are not captured in the rubrics are important. Discussions about what is important are needed.

· Mentors and faculty members both evaluate student teachers and look at patterns of consistency and inconsistency

· Legal implications of assessing dispositions -- lawsuits are not likely to be a concern if criteria are public and procedures are followed that focus on behaviors related to teaching.

2. 
PPA & Pathway II (Frank Kline, facilitator)

· There is some sense of "hoop jumping" for pre-2000 teachers.  The PPA was designed to assess novice teachers for the Residency Certificate, not experienced teachers.  

· Instead of having experienced teachers evaluated using the PPA, a streamlined version was suggested to assess general pedagogy with a content skills and methodology focus.  A suggested way to meet endorsement requirements without taking the entire endorsement program is needed.  

· A suggestion was offering two tracks 1) Residency to Professional Certificate, and 2) Pre-Professional Certificate teachers who are assessed on new elements deemed valuable (e.g., cultural competency, working with families).

3. 
Field Supervisors (Jennifer McCleery & Chris Sodorff, facilitators) -- Field Supervisors will meet at WACTE meetings beginning in October.  They will meet Tuesday afternoon and the Wednesday morning prior to the WACTE general meeting.  Topics discussed included:

· Territory concerns

· Protocols

· Practicum situations

· School configurations

· Agenda items – how do we get them on the agenda? Jennifer McCleery will be in charge of the agenda for academic year 2006-2007

· Sharing professional practices with each other

· Clock hour clarification

· PPA discussion and additional training

· Feedback into coursework 

4. 
Responding to DTA Issues: A handout was provided that included the basic components of the DTA: 1) communication 2) quantitative/symbolic, 3) humanities, 4) social sciences 5) natural sciences, 6) others, and 8) electives.

· Two videoconferences were held to provide information concerning the DTA.  A key issue of the second conference was that the El Ed DTA was designed to encourage collaborative curriculum development (integrated science, integrated social studies, a math sequence, and computer competencies).

·  The El. Ed. DTA could be implemented as early as Spring 2007.

5. 
WEST-B/WEST-E (Melissa Rickey and Connie Lambert, facilitators)

· The WEST-B is required for admission to teacher preparation programs statewide and there are no appeals.  As stated in the WAC, the WEST-B is a statewide admission requirement for entry into teacher preparation programs.  At some state teacher preparation programs, students who have attempted all three sections of the West-B but have not passed all sections may be provisionally/conditionally admitted with formal admission and continuance in the program depending on passing all remaining sections.  Anecdotal information suggests that the WEST-B is affecting enrollment of students of color, students identified with physical or learning challenges, and/or candidates who are ELL students.  As well as this concern, other aspects of the WEST-B raise concerns for candidates who need to take the test more than once.  These concerns include: 

1. Timeline and frequency of administration

2. Costs incurred when retaking all or a portion of the test

3. Accessibility to venues that do provide some modifications of the test for students who need them

4. Potential cultural bias in the test (items, format, & time constraints)

Another concern is that there is no appeals process or alternative means for students who could demonstrate competency in the basic skills on the WEST-B.  A suggestion was to request the PESB Fairness Committee meet to consider an alternative portfolio option.

Motion was made and seconded: Given that Washington State is committed to preparing a diverse teaching force which represents the diversity of the children in our schools, and that the WEST-B may be a barrier to realizing this commitment, it is moved that both national and local data regarding the contention that the WEST-B reduces the diversity of the teacher pool be collected from state assessment department, from other national reports, and from state teacher preparation programs in order to ascertain if there is a basis for this concern.
Motion passed with one abstention (Dennis Sterner, PESB Member)

Melissa, Connie, and Margit will comprise a Task Force to collect data on the WEST-B and report back to the membership.

· WEST-E.  Data gathered from eighteen of the institutions with teacher preparation programs showed that there is no consensus among institutions concerning when the WEST-E needs to be taken and passed.  Five institutions responding require passing the WEST-E prior to student teaching, four require students to take, but not necessarily pass, prior to student teaching, and four recommend taking it prior to student teaching. The WEST-E is required for admission to all M.Ed and MIT programs (5 respondents) and required at all institutions prior to certification.

6:00 
Dinner held in the McCarthy Athletic Center in the Pohlad East Lobby

THURSDAY, APRIL 27, 2006

7:30
Continental Breakfast

8:00 
Dennis Sterner distributed a handout concerning the Washington Award for Excellence in Teacher Preparation and encouraged institutions to nominate an outstanding teacher educator.  Applications are due to the PESB on May 26th.

Liaison Reports

SBE (Sheila Fox) -- Sheila is now an SBE member and will report at future WACTE meetings.

AACTE (Melissa Siry, AACTE Representative from WA D. C.) --In order to provide equal representation, regional caucuses will begin and include regional representatives -- either the current or past-president.  The Summer Institute is scheduled for July 8-10th (Frank Kline will attend this year). Handouts included: A day on the hill, Call for volunteers, Research Standards & Guidelines.

HECB (Steve Schmitz) -- The Advisory Board to the HECB met at Highline Community College to discuss teacher education.  An overview of the complexity of teacher education was provided by Jennifer Wallace (PESB) and Arlene Hett (OSPI). A handout was provided that included discussion points from the meeting.  Steve stated that is important to keep Advisory Board members informed since they advise the HECB, and he encouraged WACTE members to talk with Advisory Board members you know.

LFA (Frank Kline for Bill Rowley) -- Joyce Westgard attended the meeting and did a PowerPoint presentation regarding Teacher Education. High school graduation changes were also discussed.

PESB (Frank Kline) -- The PESB is currently working with the Math competencies (elem, middle, and high school) and plan to officially vote on them in July.  Frank stated that the PESB takes the accreditation process seriously and takes a very thorough, hands-on approach.  Highly Qualified Teacher definitions for NCLB were discussed at the meeting as was out-of-state colleges and universities offering programs in WA.  Dennis Sterner recommended that WACTE advise the PESB on qualifications for outside colleges and universities to offer programs in WA.

Frank also stated that there are currently three higher education representatives on the PESB.  The Executive Board discussed recommending that higher education membership be increased to six (three at-large members).

Frank also acknowledged that the PESB knows he is the WACTE liaison and therefore who to contact.  He suggested that groups working with the PESB identify a single coordinator for PESB to contact.  Frank emphasized that the relationship between WACTE and the PESB is critical.

WEA (Margit McGuire) -- Issues discussed included the Professional Certificate and 1) unevenness of state programs, 2) confusion regarding program differences, and 3) the feeling of jumping through hoops.  Margit said there are feelings of discontent and WEA would like to work with WACTE to refine the process and look at the timeline.  WEA reports that beginning teachers who complete the Pro. Cert. don’t' really see the value in the process during the first five years of their career.  Dennis Sterner stated that there seems to be a disconnect between WEA and PESB data -- PESB gets positive reports.  A Task Force was developed to collaborate with WEA and look at data available on the Pro. Cert.  Members include Dan Bishop, Sharon Mowry, Margit McGuire, and Steve Schmitz.

WCEAP (Jim Borst) -- Ed. Admin. Residency Certificate: currently developing seven work products common to all residency programs in the state that will become part of the State Site-Visit approval standards and include expectations and assessment rubrics.  Professional Certificate: has eight guiding principles and roles and responsibilities (a handout was provided).  In August 2007, the PESB will accept applications/proposals to offer Pro. Cert. at institutions.   Jim stated that the Alternative Route for Principal Certificates is on hold for now.

Judy expressed a concern regarding a potential conflict of interest with the PESB approving Alternative Route to Certification programs that are in competition with higher education programs.  Overseeing the Alternative Route to Certification programs was fine when the PESB was not governing higher education.

Tech Alliance (Chris Kline) is new to the position; there was no report

WA Learns Commission -- no reports

· Early Learning (Mike Henniger)

· K-12 (Pat Naughton)

· Higher Education (Marge Chow)

Strategic Planning (Ginger MacDonald)

Ginger presented a report of work completed by the Strategic Planning Committee (an Action Plan handout was provided that stated the six strategic goals and 2-4 “Enabling Activities” to reach the goals under each).  

This was the first reading of the goals.  Since this is a dynamic document, activities supporting the Strategic goals can be added or changed, as needed.  

Discussion/Recommendations:

1. Change “enabling activities” to “action items”

2. Take a public stance and advocate for issues such as teacher salaries and housing to positively impact conditions for teachers by including an action item under either Strategic Goal #4 or #6 (e.g., monetary compensation for Pro Cert completers).

3. Under 4c – include English as a Second Language and Special Education in the list of targeted areas.

4. Put the Goals and Action Items into a chart to determine what WACTE is already doing in these areas.

Judy gave “kudos” to the committee for the fabulous, elegant document.  The Executive Board will revisit the Mission Statement, Constitution, and By-Laws at the summer meeting and forward the documents to AACTE.

The committee will continue to take suggestions and incorporating the recommendation in the next draft that will be presented at the Fall 06 meeting.  

Legislative Training Session (Bob Cooper)

Bob presented information in a PowerPoint slide presentation (for more information, go to http://wacte.evergreenpublic.com/.  Highlights for the presentation include the following:

1. Thank-you to the WACTE membership for quick responses during the legislative session.  The question “Were the weekly updates helpful?” was answered with a resounding “Yes!”

2. Bob recapped the session: 76 pieces of legislation that were of interest to WACTE were tracked with 12 (16%) passing. Bob provided the following information:

· It is valuable to develop or strengthen relationships with other organizations such as, PESB, OSPI. SBE, HECT, WASA, WASP, WASDA, WPTA, WEA, etc. 

· Legislative Day in January went very well.  Build relationships with your legislators – tell them about your university and threats/challenges of your faculty – all politics are local!

· Education Policy is driven by politics & Pop Culture (general public assumptions whether correct or not) and affects attitudes and some decisions.  Example: Bill & Melissa Gates on Oprah and focusing on the failure of schools.  

· To be taken seriously, WACTE needs to take a position on the WASL as a policy issue – it’s currently a big issue.  Identify the implications and articulate how the WASL has changed the way in which we prepare teachers.  It will affect how people feel about teacher preparation and could impact relationships with the ESDs.  Questions about the WASL to ask: 

1) Are the standards correct (or too high)? 

2) Are alternatives adequate? 

3) Should one high stakes test be used? 

4) Should students have to fail to use alternative assessments? 

5) Should there be alternatives (such as the verbal score on the SAT)? 

6) Is there an additional impact on school curricula?

Fall Meeting: invite a panel to refresh WACTE members on the WASL issues.  Bob will work with the Executive Board to identify whom to invite.  Please send other legislative policy issues to Bob.

· WA Learns Report is due in December and WACTE must be ready to respond.  Look at the interim report on the website.  Bob will need information concerning how to respond.  Send questions to Bob concerning the WASL

· PESB discussion regarding membership.  Currently higher education is allotted three membership slots on the PESB.  WACTE is recommending to increase the membership now that the PESB is the governing organization for higher education.  

Motion made and seconded: To increase the PESB higher education membership by adding three at-large members to the current membership.  Motion passed with one abstention (Dennis Sterner).

· Legislative Panel: Bob introduced the three members of the panel:
· Representative Timm Ormsby (D-3rd District)

· Representative Don Cox (R-9th District)

· Representative Alex Wood (D-3rd District)

The panel members discussed the following challenges for higher education involvement:

1) WASL Standards and how to assess them

2) Alternative Routes to Certification programs that are defined by people outside of higher education

3) Teacher salaries

· for beginning teachers – how do we recruit the best & brightest into the profession at the current salary level

· can the process be streamlined to they get beginning salaries quicker?

· possibility of redoing the current salary schedule based on certification (Residency to Professional to National Boards).

· Masters degrees are a collection of courses but not substantially above the BA/BS in knowledge and skills and without academic rigor it once had – why pay teachers with an M.Ed more if it doesn’t add value?

Comment:  Alarm at the “dumb down” statement and de-professionalizing of the profession.

Response: Perception trumps reality every time.  The progress made in teacher education is not very well known or broadcasted.

4) Societal Changes

· with the current immigration issues, teachers need to be teaching from their own cultures and WA State isn’t doing a good job of recruiting teachers of color.  Cultural competence and diversity are issues.

· Accountability factors and how do we measure that?  How do we know that higher education is doing its job?

· Curriculum alignment – what kinds of background do students need to be successful and make education meaningful?  Need to make the connection between education and their lives to be meaningful.

5) Major differences across legislators regarding education

· no consensus about education

· no partyline division regarding education issues. 

· there are rural and urban divisions (ex. regarding teacher pay issues)

· many legislators are young and aggressive with new degrees and without a background in education

Lunch with the Representatives.  Luncheon Speaker, Senator Lisa Brown, Senate Majority Leader, 3rd Legislative District, Spokane

Highlights included:

· State and Federal law are asking more of students, which influences teachers and higher education.

· Current challenges include recruitment and compensation

· Outcomes of WA Learns process result in direct action in policy and funding arenas – read the report

· Strategies are needed regarding 1) diversity in the education workforce, 2) teacher compensation, and 3) the WASL (it’s a critical year for WACTE voices concerning this issue)

· How does WACTE get its perspectives out there so we have a voice?

· Have a work session on higher education to identify where we are and what are our concerns & issues.

WA State Transition Mathematics Project: College Readiness mathematics Standards Report – copies were available to WACTE members who were interested.
OSPI (Arlene Hett & Larry Lashway)

· Arlene provided an overview of recent events:

1) Eastern is closing their Business and marketing Education endorsement programs leaving Central with the only ones left in the state.  There are currently over 100 conditional certificates for these two endorsements.  A work group will look at issues surrounding Career and Technical Education.

2) The OSPI Assessment Conference, held April 20 & 21, had twenty-one institutions represented.  Donna Gollnick from NCATE talked about NCATE Standards 1 & 2, and Steve Milam presented on the legalities of assessing dispositions.

3) The Math Standards Report, “Math Teachers Count”, which reviewed the math standards, is going to the PESB in July for approval.  Elementary Education is next.

4) OSPI Newsletter, “The Light Bulb,” was distributed.

5) OSPI Summer Institute.  All are invited to attend.

· Larry discussed the following:

1) Endorsement issues are moving quickly.  A handout proposed review of endorsement programs was distributed.  NCLB and alignment of the WEST-E to endorsement standards are driving the reviews

2) ETS contract is renewable in 2008

3) Draft document concerning how the state assesses endorsement programs was distributed the includes: 1) how is assessment done, 2) what are the expectations? 3) what evidence is demonstrated? 4) what is the process & who is involved?

Comments: 

- Tweak the content portion of the PPA to provide useful data

- Use the review process for “problem” areas only, but don’t review those that are doing okay based on WEST-E results & accreditation data

Response:  A concern of only using the WEST-E data – also use the EBI data and job performance along with the WEST-E. Arlene will work with PESB to discuss review process options.

· New Site-Visit Protocol Standards were distributed that will be used in the second round of site-visits.  They are cross-referenced with NCATE standards and include rubrics for Ed Admin and ESA’s, and provide examples of evidence.  Please review the protocols and provide feedback to Arlene and Larry.

· Arlene asked for a group of WACTE members to meet with her and review the protocols.

· Volunteers included: 2 from private institutions – Margit McGuire and Mike Hillis, and 2 from public institutions – Pat Wasley and Mike Henniger.

· A list of Site-Visits and dates were distributed.

Retirement Cards for Bob Plumb & Kathleen Martin were available for members to sign.

HECB Project Up-Date (Jan Lewis & Ed Helmstetter)

· Recap: The project is a collaborative grant with districts/teachers in high need areas.  Professional learning teams are developed consisting of teachers and higher education faculty.  Teachers use the Performance-based Pedagogy Assessment Instrument (PPA) to reflect upon their own practices in reading and math.

· Currently: Trainings on the PPA facilitated by Chris Sodorff and Edith Gummer occurred at PLU & WSU.   Two schools are doing team work/lesson studies around math and reading in the content areas.

· Outcomes: Math scores increased, lesson plans focused on student learning, and team collaboration and communication increased.

· Next Steps:  PLU is moving from Chinook Middle School to the Fife School District to work with K-7 teachers.  Second and third year teachers will participate in the PPA video group.  Videotapes should be ready by the beginning of 2007.  WACTE members can then pilot the videotapes and materials to help determine if they were useful and usable.  More information to come at the Fall meeting.

Update on Carnegie Teachers for New Era Project (TNE) (Cap Peck, University of Washington)

· Cap Peck identified current grant related activities: Tracking teacher retention and mobility as comparable to state data.  

· The grant can pay for the first data set for each institution and compare graduates over a five-year period to state data.  Institutions have to provide certificate numbers of graduates.  He also said there is a potential of disaggregating data by elementary and secondary teachers.  There is currently no commitment to continue doing this after the first group of data has been run.

· Cap will send out an email asking for a core of people to help organize a meeting focusing on the third benchmark of the project: teaching as an academically taught, clinically practiced profession to learn from each other around the issues of useful data, strategies, and learning opportunities.  The meeting would be held with NWATE and OSPI, possibly a Friday in the Fall, with discussion topics such as: 1) what constitutes evidence? and  2) how is the PPA data being used? 
E-Mentoring for Student Success -- WACTE State Partnership (Sally Lutrell-Montes)

· Sally referred to the article prepared by the National Commission on Teaching and America’s Future, Induction in learning communities that was previously distributed by Pat and Karen.  She reminded WACTE members that Pat & Karen discussed induction information and Cap just discussed the TNE principles with induction as part of it.  She also pointed out that Strategic Goal #4: To supply and sustain highly qualified educators, especially in high-need shortage areas also focuses on mentoring and induction.

· E-Mentoring for Student Success (EMSS), an on-line mentoring program is currently being used with secondary Science teachers.  The purpose is to help pilot an on-line mentoring program that is discipline based.  Twenty to twenty-five mentees and twenty mentors are needed.  

· For more information to go http://emss.nsta.org.  Follow the directions for “Visit EMSS On-line”

3:45
Meeting Adjourned.

